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Hello fellow Master Gardeners and happy 

February. This has been quite a cold 

winter for us and I am ready for spring!  

 

Daylight savings time begins March 12th and the first day of spring 

will soon follow on March 20th.   

 

I’m excited to peruse all of the different seed catalogs and see all of 

the new plant inventory at our local garden stores.   It’s never too 

soon to start gardening and February is a good month for many things 

such as seeding or planting cool crops again such as carrots, Swiss 

chard, radishes, lettuce and broccoli. You can find a whole list of  

garden activities for February at the Extension website called  

Alabama Garden’s Calendar. It’s a fantastic resource! 

 

Don’t forget to send your pictures and event title with a short little 

sentence to Carol for the Garden Buzz and also Jane for the  

scrapbook/yearbook. 

 

I’m looking forward to the Mardi Gras parade in Wetumpka on  

February 18th starting at 1 p.m. and the Master Gardener Mardi Gras 

float!!  

 

It  should be a lot of fun! I hope all of you will attend.   

 

Stay warm and see you February 21st at our next CAMGA meeting.  

 

                Kelly  
 

 
Message from Kelly  

 
Kelly Lafreniere 

CAMGA  President                   
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Amaryllis  

 
Amaryllis is a popular gift you will see in the garden center in the fall through 

Christmas. If you purchased or received one of these bulbs, I hope you had 

success and it has bloomed for you and now you may be asking what should I 

do next?  

 

Amaryllis are very simple to grow and will rebloom year after year if taken 

care of properly. You can continue to care for the bulb in the container with the care listed below or in  

central Alabama amaryllis can be planted outdoors.  

 

If planting outdoors, be sure to plant in an area with at least half a day of full sun and in soil with really good 

drainage. When you get ready to plant the bulb make sure the neck and shoulders of the bulb are showing 

and check on it throughout the season to make sure mulch doesn’t cover it. You should water the bulbs 

weekly and fertilize once a month.  

 

All spring and summer you are growing healthy foliage and this foliage is sending energy to the bulb, which 

is storing up the food it needs to bloom next year. Once September or October rolls around it is now ok to go 

in and cut back the foliage all the way down to the neck of the bulb. This is the case whether it is in your pot 

indoors or outside in the ground. If it is still indoors in the container, in September you should stop watering 

the bulb and let the soil dry, then move it to a cool dark place.  

 

Outdoors we can not control the amount of rainfall, but the plant should begin to go dormant on its own and 

no more water or fertilizer is needed until it begins to break dormancy in early spring. For the indoor con-

tainer keep in mind that once you take it out of its dormant location you should expect it to flower in about  

eight weeks. Indoors we call this “forcing” the bulb as you are tricking the bulb to make it think it is early 

spring in your home to produce a flower show.  

 

Usually this is done around November when you place the container in a sunny window and the ideal tem-

perature is 60°F. If it is too warm in your home the foliage will be very elongated. Remember to rotate the 

container as the foliage and flower stalks will want to grow towards the sun. While the flower stalk is grow-

ing, feed with a complete liquid fertilizer every 2-3 weeks.  

 

Amaryllis make a great cut flower as well so even if the plant gets too elongated and begins to tip over in-

doors, cut the bloom and place it in a vase of water. The bloom will continue to open up over time and the 

flowers will last 2-3 weeks. Then the same process begins again for another year. 

 

If the bulb has grown in size where it is too big for the pot the time to transfer it to a new container is in Sep-

tember when you let the soil dry out and cut back all the foliage. Any offsets may be left on the mother bulb 

to produce a clump, or, at the time of repotting, they may be pulled off with a portion of root attached to de-

velop new bulbs of the same variety. Handle offsets in the same manner as the mother bulb. They will bloom 

the second or third season.  

 

Message from Mallory   
       
 Mallory Kelley  
            Regional Extension Agent — Home Grounds,  

Gardens, & Home Pests 
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As the first order of business, Kelly LaFreniere was sworn in as the 2023 CAMGA President.  There was no 
featured speaker available, so various chairs had the opportunity to talk about their groups. 
 
Jane Mobley is doing an admirable job on the CAMGA yearbooks, and the 2022 one is available now for 
anyone to look at.  They are kept in the Extension library.  Anytime any members attend an event, please 
take pictures and email them to Jane for inclusion in the yearbooks. 
 
Vice President Sandy Rosamond spoke about volunteer opportunities.  The Help Line needs volunteers.  
The incoming class of interns will be required to work the Help Line as part of their training, but Mary Ann 
needs help before then.   
 
Rick Ohlson has decided to continue going to the Millbrook Farmers Market to represent CAMGA periodi-
cally.   
 
Jane McCarthy and a group of master gardeners meet every Monday to work at the Governor’s Mansion 
gardens.  She can offer more information on that work in  
progress. 
 
Dee Turberville was unable to write a book review for December.  She would welcome anyone wanting to 
write a review of any book in the Extension’s library to please do so.    
   
Maria Pacheco at  Lanark always is appreciative of volunteers.    
 
Lee Borden welcomes anyone to co-create a gardening related video with him.  These are then made avail-
able for viewing CAMGA.net site Stubborn Old Gardener. 
 
Sandy wants suggestions on fun things members can do as a group. Perhaps meeting at a restaurant instead 
of always meeting at the church. Visiting some of the many botanical garden, as well as the Transforma-
tional Garden and Arboretum at Auburn would be fun trips. 
 
Project Committee Chairs Rhona and Terry suggested utilizing SignUpGenius.com to replace the use signup 
sheets at the monthly meetings for members to participate in workshops and other activities.   This is the 
same way Robin sends out requests for refreshments for events.   They have something planned for every 
month except July.  
 
A garden path or plaza of brick pavers that could be engraved in memory of deceased members or in honor 
of others has been proposed for consideration.  Guidelines will have to be thoughtfully set up to determine 
eligibility.  Autauga County charges $50.00 for an engraved brick. Rhona has gotten an engraving quote of 
$17.00. 
 
Kelly called the business meeting to order at 11:18.  Thirty members signed the attendance sheet. 
 
CAMGA offers condolences to Sherri and her family.  Her father-in-law passed away recently. 
 
Judy May will no longer be writing the “Spotlight on Volunteers”.  Thank you, Judy, for writing this article 
for the Garden Buzz for fifteen years.   

       CAMGA Minutes  
        January 17, 2023  

First Presbyterian Church, Wetumpka  

By:  Sheila Radford, Secretary 
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Each committee may submit their volunteer information to Carol Pugh at cpugh@elmore.rr.com for inclusion 
in the monthly newsletter. 
 
Anida reminded everyone that to send information to other members just to reply to the email and she will 
send it out. 
 
The Membership Directory Coordinator position is vacant.  Remember that the  publication of the directory is 
directly tied to membership.   
 
The Membership Care Coordinator position needs filling as well.  The duties entail sending thank you cards, 
condolence cards, get well cards etc.   
 
Sandy shared information about some programs planned for the year.   
 

 The  Wetumpka Mardi Gras Parade is Saturday February 18th.  

 Decorating the CAMGA float will occur Friday the 17th at the Extension barn from 9 a.m. –3 p.m. 

 April’s monthly meeting will take place at Don Armstrong’s home.   

 A plant swap for members will take place at the June meeting.   

 Back Yard Ponds will be the subject of one speaker, and Gardening for Wildlife will be the topic for another meeting. 

 
Robin moved that reading of the minutes from last month’s meeting be dispensed with. They are available in 
the Garden Buzz.  Terry seconded this motion. 
 
Sherri did not have a treasurer’s report available at this meeting. The 2022 audit will be presented in February.   
 
SQUARE is available for anyone to pay annual dues.   Budget requests must be re-sent to Sherri.  There is a  
current balance of $23,466.30 in the CAMGA account.   So far 37 members have paid their annual dues for 
CAMGA and  AMGA. 
 
Cindy Augustine plans to attend 2023’s first council meeting in a few weeks. 
 
Robin reminded members that the plant sale is Saturday May 6th at the Extension facility.  This is CAMGA’s 
best opportunity to draw the public’s attention to the  Master Gardener program.  There is a big pile of peat 
moss available at the Extension office for members to use in preparing plants to sell.   Terry will have soil  
available at this same location in the next couple of weeks. 
 
The AMGA annual conference is April 3-5 this year.  It will be held at the Bryant Conference Center,  240 Paul 
W. Bryant Dr., Tuscaloosa AL.  Early registration of $160.00 ends Jan. 31, 2023 
 
Old business: None 
New business: None 
Meeting adjourned at 12:16 p.m.  

                                                               

               
Minutes respectfully submitted,  

                     
     Sheila Radford, Secretary 

 

CAMGA Minutes Continued  

January 17, 2023  

By:  Sheila Radford, Secretary 

mailto:cpugh@elmore.rr.com
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CAMGA Library News  

February 2023  

By: Dee Turberville  

 

 

Orwell’s Roses, by Rebecca Solnit 

 
Did you know that George Orwell (a pen name), the author of Nineteen Eighty-Four and one of the greatest 

political writers of our time, was also an avid gardener? In 1936, Eric Blair planted roses in the garden of a 

small, rented country cottage in Wallington, an English village in Hertfordshire.  He is best known for his 

literary criticisms of totalitarianism. After studying his writings, and out of curiosity, Rebecca Solnit  

travelled to Orwell’s home in Wallington to see his beloved roses. She pondered his love of the natural  

landscape and gardening, evident in his work, and in the process, she discovered aspects of his character that 

not only changes her image of him but also reveals a few flaws. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There are so many tangents and unexpected connections in Orwell’s Roses, related to gardening and politi-

cal topics, that it difficult to put this book into a category.  It is and it isn’t a biography of Orwell. It is a well 

written diversion of his favorite leisure activities as they relate to political issues, i.e., Solnit’s chapter on the 

poor treatment of workers in the Columbia industrialized rose farms, a condition of human suffering and in-

justice she feels Orwell, too, would have denounced. In other chapters, she reveals some of the prejudices he 

held onto during his era – i.e., he did not admire women writers. However, Solnit is fascinated with Orwell’s 

softer side:“his love of toads, vegetable gardening, the English Countryside, the taste of tea, and the pleas-

ures of a good book.” One of the joys of reading Orwell’s Roses is its unexpected turns from one subject to 

the next. 

 

Heller McAlpin from the LA Times states in her review, “Solnit’s rambling book should appeal to the green-

fingered and the politically committed alike.” 
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During January, we planted pansies and ivy and refreshed the Lion pot containers and beds 

after the brutal cold. Then we hit the Herb Garden: weeding, trimming, and planning for the 

future. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

. 

Governor’s Mansion Report   

For January 2023   

By: Amanda Borden 
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Upcoming Workshops 

February 2023 
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        2023 Lunch & Learn Programs 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 Lanark 

Gardens 

Workday  

8-11 a.m.  

2  
Learning Gar-

dens Workday 

at the Exten-

sion Office  

8-12  noon  

3 4 

5 6  
Governor’s 

Mansion  

Gardens Work-

day 9-11 a.m.  

7 8Lanark 

Gardens 

Workday  

8-11 a.m.  

9 

Learning Gar-

dens Workday at 

the Extension 

Office  8-12  

 noon   

10 Candy & 

Seed Swopping 

for Madri Gras 

Parade  

9:30– 11:30 Ext. 

Auditorium  

11 

12 13 

Governor’s 

Mansion  

Gardens Work-

day 9-11 a.m.  

14  
         Happy  

Valentines Day! 

Lunch &  Learn  

12-1 p.m.  First  

Presbyterian 

Church  
Wetumpka  

 

 

15 

Lanark  

Gardens 

Workday  

8-11 a.m.  

16 

Learning  

Gardens 

Workday at 

the Extension 

Office  

8-12 noon   

17 Decorate 

Madri Gras Float 

at Extension Office  

9-3 p.m.  Food will 

be served. Contact 
Sandy Rosamond or  

Terry Chambliss for 

more info.  

18 

Wetumpka Madri 

Gras   Parade. 

Volunteers are 

needed! Contact 

Sandy Rosamond 

or  Terry Cham-

bliss for informa-

tion  

19 20 

Governor’s 

Mansion  

Gardens Work-

day 9-11 a.m.  

21 CAMGA 

Monthly Meeting  

 

10-12 noon. First 

Presbyterian 

Church, Wetumpka  

22 

Lanark  

Gardens 

Workday  

8-11 a.m.  

23 

Learning Gar-

dens Workday 

at the Exten-

sion Office  

8-12 noon   

24 25 

26 27 

Governor’s 

Mansion  

Gardens Work-

day 9-11 a.m.  

28     

February 2023 


